

NSCG Newsletter

Title: Editorial

Author(s): Mann, D. J.

Source: Mann, D. J. (2002). Editorial. NSCG Newsletter, Issue 18, 1.

URL: http://www.natsca.org/article/838

NatSCA supports open access publication as part of its mission is to promote and support natural science collections. NatSCA uses the Creative Commons Attribution License (CCAL) http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/2.5/ for all works we publish. Under CCAL authors retain ownership of the copyright for their article, but authors allow anyone to download, reuse, reprint, modify, distribute, and/or copy articles in NatSCA publications, so long as the original authors and source are cited.

Editorial

If ever there was a case of clearer evidence than this of persons acting in concert together, this case is that case.

Sir R. Mergarry, 1969

Welcome to Issue 18 of our Newsletter.

Dear Members,

This is last Newsletter I shall be editing. Its been about 3 years and several issues since I was given the task of editing, in which time I hope you've enjoyed the newsletter and found at least one or two articles of some interest.

I leave the post during the most exciting period of this groups history, with the possible and I hope probable merger between the BCG and NSCG. This will undoubtedly create an even more powerful lobby for natural history collections, and generate a new and improved society. The feelings of the membership from both groups is encouraging, with an overwhelming majority in favour of this merger. Let us hope that the future for our two organisations is as one.

Many thanks to those of you who have contributed to this and previous newsletters.

Cheers

D.

Contributions for Issue 19, May 2002

All articles, news and adverts for the next issue of the NSCG Newsletter should be sent to Paul Brown at the Address below

Paul A. Brown [Secretary NSCG], Department of Entomology, Natural History Museum, Cromwell Road, London SW7 5BD.

Tel: 0207 942 5196 Fax: 0207 942 5229 E-mail pab@ nhm.ac.uk